B-15 July

February 1, 1947

Miss Catherine Smith 1610 New Hampshire, MW Washington 9, D. C.

Dear Miss Smith:

Thanks so much for all your trouble and kindness in getting me that item from The American Boy. It is just what I needed, and I am enclosing my check for \$5.00 for your prompt service.

We are busy here too, and this year three professors have gone down and are in hospital.
One of them may come back, but the other two are finished. We are trying to run a University with 50% more students with about the same number of teachers we had before. However, it is great fun to tackle something different and exacting, and we are all delighted with the veterans as students.

Regards to all my friends there.

Yours cordially,

W. S. Campbell

WSC, I